
 

 

Works returning in 2024: Temporary closure of Elizabeth Street 
at Little Lonsdale Street 

17 January 2024 

Elizabeth Street Sewer Upgrade Project 

To cater for growth in Melbourne’s CBD, Greater Western Water is constructing a new sewer 

in Elizabeth Street between Lonsdale and Victoria streets. The project is being delivered for 

Greater Western Water by Rob Carr Pty Ltd.  

What we are doing and when 
Starting from Monday 22 January 2024, we will re-establish the work site E2 (see map 

overleaf) on Elizabeth Street at Little Lonsdale Street. These works are expected to be 

complete by mid-March 2024.  

While works will be primarily during the day, some activities will need to be undertaken at 

night. We will be undertaking Non-Destructive Digging (NDD) works within the intersection 

at night. These NDD works will start on Thursday 25 January 2024 and are expected to 

be complete by Tuesday 30 January 2024. 

What to expect during the day works  
• Work will start on Monday 22 January 2024 and will remain until mid-March 

2024, when construction is expected to be complete. 

• Work will take place between 7am and 5pm Monday to Friday. 

• The works will include tunnelling, asphalting, pipe connection truck/crane operations 

and backfilling. 

• This work will not impact your sewerage or water supplies. 

• We will provide further updates as our works progress at this location.  

What to expect during the night works  
• Night works will start in the intersection of Little Lonsdale and Elizabeth streets (see 

map overleaf) on Thursday 25 January 2024 and will be complete by Tuesday 30 

January 2024. 

• Work will take place between 9pm and 5am Monday to Thursday. 

• The NDD works will include road sawing, excavation and truck operations. 

• Road sawing will generate a moderate amount of noise, and is expected to be 

completed during the first night of NDD works. 

• This work will not impact your sewerage or water supplies. 

• We will provide further updates as our works progress at this location.  

Traffic impacts 
• Vehicles will be unable to travel north along Elizabeth Street, between Lonsdale 

Street and Latrobe Street. 

• During the night works, vehicles will be unable to travel east on Little Lonsdale Street 

past Elizabeth Street. A detour will be in place for eastbound traffic and traffic 

controllers will facilitate access for local traffic during this time. 



 

• Traffic management will be in place to help pedestrians move around the closure. 

• Footpaths and access to businesses will be maintained at all times.  

• Loading zones will be maintained by traffic controllers during work hours. 

 

 

Why are night works required? 

We make every effort to complete works during the day wherever possible, however some 

activities must be completed at night. Some of these construction activities need to 

happen when traffic volumes are lower, and some tunnelling activities need to continue 

24/7. 

Need more information? 

Thank you for your patience during these works. For more information about this project 
or to register for email updates, scan the QR code or visit: 
yoursay.gww.com.au/elizabeth-st  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:  

  
Email: ElizabethStreet@smec.com 

Customer service: 13 44 99 (24 hours) 

 

mailto:ElizabethStreet@smec.com

